
DISTRICT VII MEETING 

MINUTES 
October 10, 2012 

 
The District Commissioner brought the meeting to order at 7:33 P.M. 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Dist. Commissioner, Assistant Commissioner, Sect.-Treasurer, State Cup, D7PP, 

ODP, Top Soccer, Recreation, Association Cup  

Leagues 3,6,7,9,13,14,16,19,20,21,22,26 

 

MEMBERS EXCUSED: Registrar  

 

MEMBERS ABSENT: Coaching, Referees, Founder’s Cup           Leagues 1,2,5,8,10,11,15,18,23,24,25 

 

GUESTS:  John Mendez & Anna Galvan-Lemoore, Christine Dusan-Madera Registrar 

 

MINUTES: M/S/C  To approve the minutes of the September 12, 2012 minutes.      Unanimous                                                                                     

                                

                                                                               REPORTS 

  

REGISTRAR: John reminded everyone that the lockdown of birth certificates is done in the office and he 

does not appreciate the abuse directed to the office staff. Linda has been working overtime to get this done 

and still gets abuse from some league members. He thanked Linda for her efforts. 

 

TREASURER: There was a year end financial report in the mail boxes. There were no questions. 

  

STATE CUP:  Bill reported that the deadlines for application for U9-U11 is November 1, U12-U18 is on 

January 2 and U19 is April 1. 

 

ASSOCIATION CUP: Richard reported that the deadlines for Association Cup for U9-U14 is November 

1 and U15-U19 is January 2.    

 

FOUNDER’S CUP: John stated that Founder’s Cup is basically the same. There is massive confusion as to 

who is eligible. Junior Cup is for U9 thru U11.  

 

REFEREES: There is some confusion on game cards. Don Hawkins is using the old game cards and 

CCSL uses computer generated game cards from Got Soccer. Guest players must be from the same age 

group and from within the same league. Hunter Arakawa stated that there were only five people at the 

Referee Academy. Referees must attend before going on to State. Next class will be held at Roosevelt 

High. 

  

COACHING: No report 

 

ODP: The second round for the girls will be held on Sunday. We sent 20 to 30 kids. The boys had only 3 

picked out of the 30. It is very expensive to go on to the State, approximately $1400. per player. 

 

TOP SOCCER: The 27
th

 Pumpkin Fest will be held in Turlock. This is like State Cup to these kids. 

 

RECREATION: We had several Pre F courses scheduled but no Fun Classes. Please have them come to 

your league. They will help with problems with parents and refs. 

 

D7PP: John thanked Diego for the hours he has spent on this program. He also thanked Madera for 

carrying the load for CCSL. Schedule changes have caused big problems with field availability. Diego will 

make changes for the 5:00 o’clock games because of the copper theft. Some of the coaches are trying to 

reschedule games and can’t because of field availability. Rescheduling is done as follows: 



      #1 Coaches can request changes for valid reasons only. 

 

      #2 Committee will approve – or not. 

 

      #3 If the team does not play, they will forfeit and the league may be fined. 

 

The request must go first to the league representative, who will go to the age group representative who will 

then contact Diego.  Don Hawkins teams will go directly to their age group representative. Only Diego can 

make schedule changes. Next season every league must have a home field site which can be in conjunction   

with and with the approval of another league.  

 

COMMISSIONER’S REPORT: CYSA cancelled the Board meeting and will not meet until December. 

First and Third Vice Chairman and the Secretary are up for election. 

  

OLD BUSINESS: The lease for the office has been signed. Thanks to Gary for solving our web site 

problems.  

  

NEW BUSINESS: Sanger brought forth their request to host the Sanger Christmas Tree Tournament. The 

request was incomplete, no date, and the fee was not included. John asked that they resubmit a corrected 

version and an e-mail poll will be taken for approval. 

 

Nomination was made to re-elect John Hodgson. 

 

John stated that he was reluctant to go on because of the time spent on this position and the negative people 

who make it even harder. No one seems to appreciate his efforts or the efforts of the office staff. After 

stating that he would be willing to stay until we can find a suitable candidate, the following motion was 

made.    

 

M/S/C TO ELECT JOHN HODGSON BY ACCLIMATION                                      Unanimous 

 

There being no further business, meeting was adjourned at 9:38 P.M.  

 

 

 

                                                                                                                   Respectfully submitted, 

 

                                                                                                                   Gladys Olsen, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 


